STRIVING FOR EXCELLENCE-
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WITH GOD

THIS HALF TERM WE ARE FOCUSING ON THE CHRISTIAN VALUE OF THANKFULNESS
AUTUMN 2019 HEADTEACHER’S NEWSLETTER
Introduction 

Welcome back after the summer break- I hope you and your families have had an enjoyable and relaxing break with your children. For those parents/carers new to St Andrew’s, I would like to take this opportunity of welcoming you and your children to our school family. I am sure your child will soon feel very settled and happy here. 
Communication

We try to keep parents/carers as informed and involved as possible and are continually updating our school website www.standrewsmethodistschool.co.uk and Twitter account. This can be found at Twitter@StMethodist. Your child’s class will add any exciting learning to these sites, so you can log on to see what they have been up to- you may be surprised! I also have a Headteacher blog where I can update you with items of interest. If you have any ideas or suggestions as to how we can improve communication further, please let us know.

You will shortly receive a Home/School topic letter from your child’s teacher, introducing themselves and outlining work to be covered this half-term. I hope you find these to be interesting and useful, when supporting your child with homework. These can also be found on the school website. By the end of the second week back, all the teachers will have held “Meet the Teacher” events. Nursery, Reception and Year 2 held these at the end of the summer term.
Staffing
We are delighted to welcome Mrs Utzeri to our staff team. Mrs Utzeri is our new family support worker and will work in school for four days per week (not Wednesdays). Mrs Utzeri is contactable through the school office for any matters of concern regarding your child or your family.
Uniform  
Thank you so much for your tremendous response to the ‘Goal for the Gambia’ uniform collection. Sandy Sanyang collected the many bags of uniform, during the holiday. We can’t wait to see photographs of the children, in her school wearing, it when it arrives.

Our children are looking very smart in their uniforms, which have hopefully all been labelled. Please note that trainers and boots e.g.; Ugg Boots are NOT allowed in school, the correct footwear is black shoes. Children wearing incorrect footwear will be required to wear PE pumps in school. The only bags needed in school are reading folders and PE bags.
All children with long hair are required to have it tied up neatly in a bobble. Long, flowing hair is not practical at school, as it gets in the way when children are working, falling into their eyes. It also makes it easier for any outbreaks of head lice to spread. Long hair that is neatly tied and clipped up looks much smarter and is much safer for P.E. Thank you for your co-operation with this. Children with long hair that is left loose, will be given a hair bobble and asked to tie their hair up.

The only jewellery permitted are watches and stud earrings. Children, wearing hoop earrings, or any other jewellery, will be asked to remove them and keep them in their tray until home time. 
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Punctuality and Attendance
School starts at 8.55am and the school gates are locked shortly after this. All lateness is monitored by the Education Welfare Service and school attendance team. Persistent lateness or poor attendance will be followed up and may result in a fine. Our Education Welfare Officer is Adrian Roberts, he can be contacted on 0161 686 5262. Holidays taken in term time will NOT be authorised and may result in a fine. The fines are per parent, per child and can quickly mount up. Please note, these fines are issued by, and paid directly to Salford LA, not the school.
Similarly, please ensure your child is collected on time. We have a clear policy on Safe Arrival and Collection of Children. This is available to read on the school website or a paper copy can be requested from the office.

Medical Appointments

Can you please try, whenever possible, to request medical appointments eg; dentist and doctors, after 3.30pm. We have had an increasing number of children being taken out of school for appointments. 
Bank holiday change

Please note that there is an amendment to the school holiday list for 2019-20. The amended date for the May bank holiday is Friday 8th May. See full list of term dates on the website.

Should there be any matters of concern regarding your child you should first discuss these with the class teacher or teaching assistant.They are the people who know your child best and who are aware of incidents that happen during the school day. Should you feel that your concerns have not been resolved, or if there is an urgent matter you need to discuss with me, I am happy to meet with you at a convenient time that can be arranged via the office.
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School Meals

All children in Reception Class, Year 1 and Year 2 are entitled to a free school meal. I would encourage you to take full advantage of this. For parents/carers choosing to provide a healthy packed lunch, please note that large chocolate bars (e.g. Mars Bar) and sweets are not suitable items. A healthy drink e.g.; water or carton of fresh fruit juice is fine. No nut products are allowed.
If you are entitled to free school meals, due to receiving benefits, then you still need to apply via the gateway. Please ensure you do this, as your child will also receive free school milk. See letter attached. Infant children are provided with a piece of free fruit every day, and all children in school have access to fresh drinking water. Please note that children are not allowed any other drinks in water bottles.
Initial Diary Dates

27th September: MacMillan Coffee Morning- all welcome (9am)

1st October: Individual and family photographs

4th October: Harvest Celebration- all welcome

8th October: KS2 Family Learning Workshop (Y3 and Y4) Global Learning 
15th October: Y2 Great Fire of London Day

18th October: Break Up for Half Term

12th November: Parent/Carers Consultation Evening
18th November: Assessment Week

20th November: Y6 visit to Crucial Crew
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Family Worship

Some of our classes will be leading assemblies this term and families are warmly invited to attend. All class assemblies start at 9am. Worship led by Y6 will take a different format this year. The children will be planning and leading worship in small groups. On the dates for Y6 led worship, any parents/carers from all year groups are welcome to attend.
The classes and dates for this term are as follows:

4th October:     Year 3 Harvest Celebration
11th October:    Year 6 group 1 pupil led

8th November:  Year 4

15th November: Year 6 group 2 pupil led

22nd November: Year 5

29th November: Year 6 group 3 pupil led

5th December:   Year 2

Worship led by the younger children and other Y6 groups will be in the spring term.
Worship Committee

Over the past year, our children have become much more actively involved in planning, leading and evaluating worship. Y6 children now have the responsibility to plan and lead their own worship in small groups. Other classes, as well as taking part in family worship, evaluate daily worship by recording their learning in a big book. I will be asking for volunteers from KS2 to join a worship committee that will contribute to how we plan, lead and evaluate our worship. I know they will come up with lots of new ideas. One new idea that has already been set up is a Prayer Space on our website. Anyone who wishes to do so can send in a prayer, or request for a prayer, and we will publish it on the website. In this way, we can support each other as a school family during times of need or, indeed, celebration.
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Coffee Morning

We will be hosting an informal coffee morning on 27th September, in the school hall at 9am, to raise money for MacMillan Cancer Fund. I hope those of you who are able, will send in cakes and/or come along, especially parents/carers who are new to St Andrew’s. This is a perfect opportunity for you to meet other parents/carers.
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Harvest

The annual school Harvest Celebration will be held in school on the morning of 4th October at 9am. Year 3 will lead the celebration, and families are warmly invited to join us. 

This year, for our Harvest effort, we are donating food to a local food bank, via the Mustard Tree charity. We are asking for donations of non-perishable foods e.g.; tins, packets and bottles. Donations can be sent in from Monday 30th September.
In addition to this we are launching a ‘Copper for the Gambia’ appeal. When Sandy from the charity visited, she talked to us about the poverty in her village which was quite shocking. Some mothers even have to approach the charity for money to buy milk for their babies. We are inviting children to bring in any spare coppers (1p and 2p pieces) between now and Christmas to fill up jars. After Christmas, the amount raised will be sent to the Goal for the Gambia charity to buy milk and other essential supplies for the children there.
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Pupil Rights Group
Instead of a school council this year, we have decided to introduce a Pupil Rights Group. This group will focus on challenging injustice in the world and inspiring the school community to engage in social action. One of the main initiatives they will be involved with this year is called ‘Connecting Classrooms.’ They will collaborate with several other primary schools in Salford to learn about and tackle the big issues that shape our world. This work was started in the summer term by the outgoing school council. Our school is focusing on the following sustainable development goals; 
· Life below water (reducing plastic waste in the oceans)

· Clean water and sanitation

· Quality education for all
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Parent/Pupil Consultations

These will be held on 12th November. Your child’s teacher will be able to report on how your child has settled into their new class and the progress they are making. You will receive an appointment with the teacher nearer to the time and we request that you make every effort to attend.  It is so important that we work together and find out how best to help your child. We ask that all pupils from Y2 -Y6 accompany their parents/carers to the appointment to discuss their progress and future targets.

Extra Curricular Activities

Individual providers and staff will send out details of any clubs they plan to run. Could you please take careful note of the finishing time of the club and ensure your child is collected on time. 

Consent Forms

Mrs Shepley will be sending out data collection sheets for each child. Please ensure contact details are up to date in case we need to contact you in an emergency and return to school as soon as possible. 
Finally

I hope you have found this newsletter to be informative. I look forward to working closely with you and your children over the coming school year.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs A Barker
Headteacher                                                                      
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